Town of Bergen Zoning Board of Appeals

Minutes/Public Hearing of June 15th 2017

Bergen Town Hall

Present: Chairman Charles Redinger, Mike Lovett, Lee Player, PamMadziarz, David Henry, and BillWaldruff, Alt.
Also Present: Beverly Donovan, Tim Donovan, and Neil Turner

Gizzi Variance – Public Hearing

The hearing opened at 7:00 p.m. The Variance request was posted at the Town Hall and Post Office and published in the Batavia Daily News. Mr. and Mrs. Donovan were present at the meeting to see what the proposal entailed. They are one of many neighbors within 500 feet of the proposed project.

Neil Turner of Derisio Construction was present at the meeting. Challis and Bethany Gizzi are applying for an area variance located at 6630 North Lake Road. They are building a 20x16 addition to the north side of the existing house. It will be for a master bedroom and bathroom. The addition will be approximately be30 feet from the road instead of the required 50 feet. The existing house is 27 feet from the road. Mr. Donovan, a neighbor, asked if the appropriate permits and CVO have been issued for this house. Due to his absence at the meeting, Dave Mason was called in regards to this. When asked if the permits/CVO were issued for this house, he replied that yes, they were up to date. Board members were also concerned about the location of the septic. Dave Mason was again contacted to find out the location of the septic. He stated that it was straight out back and would not be impacted by the addition. After reviewing the drawings, board members did not see any problems with approving the variance request.
A motion to approve the area variance located at 6630 North Lake Road was made: David Henry, Yes; Pam Madziarz, Yes; Mike Lovett, Yes; Lee Player, Yes; and Charlie Redinger, Yes. 
The hearing was closed at 7:20 p.m.
No further business was discussed. The next meeting will be held on July 20th, 2017.
A motion to adjourn was made by Lee Player, seconded by Mike Lovett, voted and carried. The meeting ended at 7:40.
Respectfully Submitted, 
Laura Smith secretary

Cc: Michele Smith, Town Clerk

       Don Cunningham, Town Supervisor

       Gary Fink, Planning Board Chairman
